
YELLVILLE-SUMMIT BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Yellville, Arkansas 

Minutes of Regular Meeting 
. . -AprillO, 202J 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30p.m. with the following members present: Eleanor Davenport, Robin Lee, Travis 
Doshier Nathan Rogers and Jason Jones. 

Also present were Wes Henderson, Tonya Lane, Calvin Mallett, Marilyn Pangle, Dawn Purdom, Hannah Shipman, Tayler 
Lynch and Rebecca Gates. 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The minutes from the regular board meeting of March 13, 2023 were approved. The motion was made by Robin, 
seconded by Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The minutes from the special board meeting of March 29, 2023 were approved. The motion was made by Robin, 
seconded by Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The Monthly Budget & Financial Reports were approved. The motion was made by Robin, seconded by Jason, all voted 
to approve. 

The board approved the Proposed Request to Suspend Personnel Policy 3.5 Licensed Personnel Contract (Return). The 
motion was made by Travis, seconded by Nathan, all voted to apiJrove. 

The board approved the 2023-2024 Proposed Salary Schedule that was recommended by Superintendent as presented. The 
motion was made by Travis, secondedby Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the 2023-2024 Proposed Additional Duty Sala1y Schedule as presented with the addition of an 
Esports stipend of $625 Fall Season and $625 Spring Season as well as a stipend of $500 for Majorette Coach. 

The board approved the Proposed Technology Purchase as presented. The Technology purchase is for 15 HP Probooks as 
additional Faculty/Staff Laptops for $11,510.10. The motion was made by Travis, seconded by Jason, all voted to 
approve. 

David Wyatt, High School principal, presented the update on the High School by handout. Kary Duffy, Middle School 
Principal, presented the update on the Middle School by handout. Calvin Mallet, Elementary principal, presented the 
update on the Elementary. 

Mr. Henderson provided the Superintendent's update on the district overall. During the superintendents tJpdate Mr. 
Henderson informed the board that our enrollment is currently at 949 with 58 seniors and 55 Kindergarteners coming in so 
far. 

The board entered into executive session at 6:10pm. The board entered open session at 6:31 pm. 

The board accepted the retirement resignation of Marlene Hada as Family & Consumer Science Teacher effective June 30, 
2023. The Superintendent and School Board Members say Thank You for all the years of se~ice to Yell ville-Summit · 
School District and Best Wishes! The motion was made by_ Jason, seconded l;>y Travis, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from Re_becca Gates as ALE Administrator for the 2023-2024 School Year._ Rebecca 
Gates will continue to teach English for the 2023-2024 school year. The motion was made by Jason, seconded by Travis, 
all voted to approve. 

The board_approved resignation from Hunter Sims as 2023-2024Sr Girls Basketball Coach. Hunter Sims will continue to 
be the JR Boys and SR Boys Basketball for the 2023-2024 school year. The motion was made by Jason, seconded by 
Travis, all voted to approve. 



The board approved the resignation from Jessica McKinney as para professional for the 2023-2024 school year. The 
motion was made by Jason, seconded by Travis, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommendation to hire Bridgett Edwards as High School Secondary Science Teacher for the 
2023-2024 school year. The motion was made by Travis, seconded by Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommendation to hire Trent Middleton as Secondary Social Studies Teacher, as well as Jr and 
Sr Assistant Football Coach for the 2023-2024 school year. The motion was made by Travis, seconded by Nathan, all 
voted to approve. 

The board approved the position transfer of Sara Gilley from Special Education Teacher to Family & Consumer Science 
Teacher for the 2023-2024 school year. The motion was made by Travis, seconded by Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommendation to hire Rylee Hodge as Elementary 2nd Grade Teacher for the 2023-2024 school 
year. The motion was made by Travis, seconded by Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommendation to hire Charles Melton as Sr Girls Basketball Coach for the 2023-2024 school 
year. The motion was made by Travis, seconded by Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The boaid accepted the resignation from Ashlyn Pierce effe.ctive at the end of the 2022-2023 school year. The motion 
was made by Jason, seconded by Nathan, all voted to approve. 

The motion was made by Nathan, seconded by Jason, all voted to approve. 

--
Wes Henderson, Superintendent 


